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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A-02

815 F Street, NE

Washington, DC  20002


March 1, 2004

Mr. Tommy Wells

Ward Six, District of Columbia Board of Education
825 North Capitol St, NE, 9th Floor

Washington, D.C. 20002

Re: Prospect / Goding Learning Center February Memorandum for Record, February 26, 2004
Mr. Wells:


This is a memorandum for record for the February 26, 2004, meeting regarding Prospect / Goding Learning Center at the Sherwood Recreation Center with District of Columbia Public School (DCPS), United States Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), Prospect / Goding Learning Center Staff, and District of Columbia Board of Education officials.
To summarize the information presented.  One, the contract was awarded on November 27, 20032 to THR Enterprises, Inc.  Two, the contract was awarded for $1.6 million and the current value of the contract has been increased by $15.3 thousand for the installation of a security fence and for bathroom restoration.  Three, the project is 35% complete and running 9 months behind schedule due to technical issues with the design, problems obtaining permits from Department of Regulatory Affairs, and discontinuity in contractor’s staff assigned to this project.  Four, the current completion date is June 30, 2004.

The discussion that ensued generally focused on: finishing repairs the exterior of the building, correcting interior damage caused by contractor neglect; repairing or replacing the playground; installing a new roof; securing the perimeter school, integrating information technology; and finally, the coordinating the completion of these tasks prior to the start of summer school.  The following issues were identified for action prior to our next meeting:

(1) Walk through of the building will be conducted on Wednesday, March 3, 2004 at 11:30am.  
(2) Mr. Victor Harvell from the DCPS Office of Facilities Management was to conduct a physical inspection of the roof on February 27, 2004.  The expectation is that the cost to replace the roof will be under $1 million dollars and accordingly the contract bid and award process will be completed in 45 days.  Please provide a copy of the summary, as well as the initial timelines for the roof project, by March 11, 2004.  
(3) Mr. Michael Rogers from USACE agreed to notify us on the approval of connections for the support panels by March 5, 2004.  We are requesting that we be notified on the status of the connections by March 8, 2004.  In addition, he stated that he would reexamine the timelines for the initial contract as well as the anticipated changes due to interior damage in order to integrate the remaining tasks for THR Enterprises, Inc.  We are requesting an updated timeline by March 12, 2004.

(4) Mr. Ray Bryant from DCPS stated that he would review funding avenues as well as the unique requirements for the playground.  Moreover, he stated that he would review the information technology requirements to see determine if they can be accommodated during the interior renovation phase.  We are requesting an update on the status of the funding for playground and information technology requirements by March 22, 2004.

(5) Ms. Francine Edmonds from the Executive Office of the Mayor agreed to explore funding sources for physical security and cameras for the facility.  We are requesting an update on the status of these efforts at our next meeting.

(6) While we expect to have our school finished by June 30, 2004, we would like to discuss the initial plans for continued education of our children in the event that deadline is not feasible at our next meeting.
In close, while we understand that dwelling on the past will not provide solutions for the future, continued communication is required to ensure that the community at large and the parents in particular are adequately informed on our progress.  We look forward to our next meeting on March 26, 2004 at 6:00pm at the Sherwood Recreation Center.

Respectfully,
//original signed//
Joseph Fengler 
Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner 6A-02

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
(202) 423-8868

Electronic cc: 

Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Mr. Dedric Boyd, Office of Facilities Management District of Columbia Public School


Mr. Victor Harvell, Office of Facilities Management District of Columbia Public School


Dr. Eve Peterson, Principal, Sherwood / Goding Learning Center


Mr. Ray Bryant, DCPS Chief, Special Education Reform

Ms. Francine Edmonds, Executive Office of the Mayor, District of Columbia


Mr. Dennis Pritchett, United States Army, Corps of Engineers


Mr. John Wehmanen, United States Army, Corps of Engineers


Mr. Michael Rogers, United States Army, Corps of Engineers


Ms. Raenelle Zapata, Sherwood / Goding Learning Center Parent


Ms. Alva Abdussalaam, teacher at Sherwood / Goding Learning Center

Ms. Erika Fitzpatrick, 10th Street Resident
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